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The mission with ice scheduling is to ensure that all members received their allotment of 
development and practice ice as set out in the budget within their respective regular seasons; 
being September to mid February for Rep B and mid September to mid March for House 
League.  
 
Conditioning & Checking Camp: 
 

There was no Conditioning Camp or Body Checking Clinic run this year due to Covid 
19.  
 
Rep and House League Evaluations:  
 
There were no evaluations done this year due to Covid 19. 
 
Practice Ice:  
 
The following teams received practice ice:  
4 initiation groups  
28 house league teams (10 U9, 8 U11, 6 U13, 2 U15, U2 18)  
5 Rep B teams 
 
Practice Ice Allocation:  
 
Due to Covid 19, ice was limited to practices only. We began the year being allowed up to 20 
kids on the ice but there were times when only 9 were allowed and times when we weren’t 
allowed on at all. This required the schedule to be flexible and nimble, being able to quickly alter 
the schedule to meet the ever-changing rules and regulations. 
 
I assigned a total of 984 hours, 920 purchased from the City of Ottawa and 64 hours from 
Winchester. 
 
Within each scheduling block, each team was assigned an equal number of hours on the ice. 
There were a few teams who ended up an hour short due to shut downs. 
 
 
Development:  
 
There was no development done this year due to Covid 19.  
  
 



 
Ice Going Forward:  
 
This past year the MDHA continued to have its Sunday ice times in Winchester, part of which  
was used to supplement our Initiation program. It is our intention to continue with this block of  
ice and extend it to the end of March. 
 
 
City of Ottawa Allocations: 
 
We did not receive any 6AM ice times in 2020-21. We continued to receive 5PM time slots that 
will be spread amongst the U9, U11 and U13 teams. We also received a fair amount of 9PM 
slots that proved a bit difficult to assign as we had fewer U18 teams than in previous years. 
 
Other ice observations: 
 
We had one hour of “burned” ice, due to an entire team being pulled off the ice due to Covid 
precautions.   
 
I would like to thank the membership for their support in this difficult pandemic year.  
 
Ward Mallon 
Ice Convenor 
April 7, 2021 
 



 


